
Highways Report To Parish Council  3rd July 2023 

Wonham Lane Speed monitoring 

Highways have put into programme . Date of survey not known . Have confirmed no 

cost to PC. 

Wellhouse Lane Speed Reduction Implementation 

Highways now advise that Traffic Regulation Orders are being processed & 

implementation of 30mph restriction likely to be in place by December. 

Betchworth Bridge & Road Surface 

Highways Inspector  reported that on hard braking test no fault found but test carried 

out in dry weather conditions so problem & danger not indicative of 

residents/councillors experience. Clearly the road surface is inadequate in view of 

the numerous occasions the wall has been damaged with risk to pedestrians. 

Response has been drafted and sent to SCC copied to Senior Engineer. 

 

Gateways -A25 & Pebblehill 

This installation has been cancelled on several occasions due to delayed delivery of 

fixing posts or not finding a date acceptable to Street Closure Team. Senior Engineer 

to be pressed to bring forward date for installation as this delay is disappointing. 

Pebblehill 

We have put Pebblehill Residents’ representative fully in the picture on the matters 

which were rated by PC as first stage priorities for meeting with Senior Engineer 

which took place. Maintenance items are being implemented & will be monitored 

such as path clearance to restore to acceptable width. 

Traffic calming is residents main concern & in order to move their concerns forward 

CC Cllr Helyn Clack has agreed to take initiative in meeting/ liaising with residents 

including consideration of previous traffic calming proposals which were deferred 

due to water mains replacement & road damage arising. 

The Street – Footpath  

The low kerb level often breached by vehicles is a constant danger . SCC Engineer 

was asked for a guidance price for raising kerb & footpath from The Firs to the 

junction with Old Road. The provisional indication of cost is in the region of £ 70,000. 

Councillors to consider whether PC can make a contribution from CIL Fund. 

Speed Reduction – Old Reigate Road 

Highways now advise that Traffic Regulation Orders are being processed & 

implementation of 30mph restriction likely to be in place by December. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


